
Regards 

Alan 

Alan Roscoe I PROW & Records Analyst 

Definitive Map Team 

Essex 
Highwayfj4 
SAFER 4 4: 4;11LEEMIECI   

T: 07704 278213 
E: alan.roscoe(&essexhicihways.orq 
W: www.essex.gov.uk/highways  

tir 

From: Claire Waters <castlehedinghamparishclerk@gmail.com> 

Sent: 17 June 2022 17:38 

To: Alan Roscoe <Alan.Roscoe@essexhighways.org> 

Subject: Re: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

Dear Alan 

Please find attached a response from Castle Hedingham Parish Council following our meeting earlier this week when 

this matter was on the agenda. I also attach our previous response to Mr Collins when he initially enquired about 

the Parish Council's view on his proposal in January 2012. 

Could you please clarify the process - in light of your comments below about this informal consultation and not 

sharing it with the public? I have two specific questions: 

1. Are we able to report this agenda item in the Parish Council minutes? I have not included it in the Parish 

Magazine abridged version but how confidential is it? We would prefer the public to be aware of what is 

planned. 

2. A Made-Order sounds very much like a foregone conclusion and this is the impression I gained from our 

telephone conversation. Can you clarify the process for me please, including what consultation will take 

place with local residents, how much influence will they actually have if they object, and how long will the 

consultation period be? Or will it just be a notice in a local paper without notifying local people by any other 

means? 

The Parish Council is not in the habit of objecting to reasonable proposals over footpaths or other matters including 

planning, so please accept that we are not deliberately trying to be difficult. 

With thanks and kind regards 

Claire 

Claire Waters 

Parish Clerk 

07845 056597 

castlehedinghamparishclerk@gmail.com 

See our website at  www.castlehedin ham.or 
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On Tue, 24 May 2022 at 14:17, Alan Roscoe <Alan.Roscoe@essexhighways.org> wrote: 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Essex County Council would welcome your thoughts on the above diversion proposal. This is an informal 

consultation only and no Order has yet been made. 

Please note this informal consultation is not a statutory requirement on the Highway Authority. Its aim is to enable 

the principal stakeholders to comment on the proposed changes; feedback which is then considered by the 

Highway Authority and provided to the applicant. It is not intended as a public consultation. The public are 

informed and invited to respond if they so wish at the formal, Made Order consultation stage via on-site notices 

and plans, and the newspaper advertisement for the order. To enable us to continue this discretionary service we 

would appreciate it if informal consultations are not shared with the public beyond any council meetings as no 

order has yet been made and public comments on the proposals are not at this stage being sought. 

Highways Act 1980 Section 119, Essex County Council intend to make the following orders: To divert Footpath 25 

in the parish of Castle Hedingham in the District of Braintree under section 119 of the Highways Act as shown on 

the attached plan. 

It is proposed to divert a section of Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham away from its current route to an alternative 

and parallel route along the edge of the field some 50m to the southeast, as indicated. If you have any comments, 

please reply directly to this email (not 'reply all') by 21 June 2022. 

Please be advised that if an order is made for this proposal then any representation to that order will need to be made (in 

writing) at the time of that order's public consultation. 

Prior responses to the informal process will not be considered as carried forward to the made order consultation process. 

Regards 

Alan 
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Alan Roscoe I PROW & Records Analyst 

Definitive Map Team 

Essex 
Highways 

 

D=Nr1;1 4 4:14;1=O:11O 

T: 07704 278213 

E: alan.roscoeessexhiqhways.ora 

W: wvvw.essex.gov.uk/hiqhways  

tif 
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Alan Roscoe 

From: Cllr Peter Schwier - Member CC <ClIr.Peter.Schwier@essex.gov.uk> 
Sent: 25 May 2022 10:51 
To: Alan Roscoe 
Subject: RE: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

Yes 

I think you will. I shall phone the Parish clerk in the next 12/24 hrs. 

Cllr Peter Schwier I Deputy Cabinet Member to the Leader / Climate Czar 

Hedingham Division, Essex County Council 

Renewal, Equality & Ambition 

Safer, Greener, Healthier 

T: 01787 460473 
E:  cllr.peter.schwieressex.gov.uk 
W: www.essex.gov.uk  

O@SchwierPeter 

From: Alan Roscoe <Alan.Roscoe@essexhighways.org> 

Sent: 25 May 2022 10:49 
To: CIIr Peter Schwier - Member CC <Cllr.Peter.Schwier@essex.gov.uk> 

Subject: RE: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

CAUTION: This is an external email. 

Dear Peter 

I note you wish to withdraw your previous support. I assume I shall hear directly from the PC very soon. 

Regards 

Alan 

Alan Roscoe I PROW & Records Analyst 

Definitive Map Team 

Essex 
H  ighway_74 
SAFER aittiaileM1 

T: 07704 278213 
E: alan.roscoeRessexhio hways.org 
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W: www.essex.gov.uk/highways 

If 

From: Cllr Peter Schwier - Member CC <ClIr.Peter.Schwier@essex.gov.uk> 
Sent: 25 May 2022 10:47 
To: Alan Roscoe <Alan.Roscoe@essexhighways.org> 
Subject: RE: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

I have just received an email from Castle Hedingham Parish Council with various documents and letters attached re 
Footpath 25. In light of this I wish to withdraw my previous email and comments. 
Please would you conform this by return email. 

Cult* Peter Schwier I Deputy Cabinet Member to the Leader / Climate Czar 

Hedingham Division, Essex County Council 

Renewal, Equality & Ambition 

Safer, Greener, Healthier 

T: 01787 460473 
E: cllr.peter.schwieressex.gov.uk 
W: www.essex.gov.uk 

O@SchwierPeter 

From: ClIr Peter Schwier - Member CC <ClIr.Peter.Schwier@essex.gov.uk> 
Sent: 25 May 2022 09:24 
To: Alan Roscoe <Ala n.Roscoe@essexhighways.org> 
Subject: RE: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

Having looked at the information it would seem logical to support the proposed diversion of Footpath 25 Castle 
Hedingham to the edge of the field as indicated on attached maps. 

Cllr Peter Schwier I Deputy Cabinet Member to the Leader / Climate Czar 

Hedingham Division, Essex County Council 

Renewal, Equality & Ambition 

Safer, Greener, Healthier 

T: 01787 460473 
E: clIr.peter.schwier@essex.gov.uk 
W: www.essex.gov.uk  

D@SchwierPeter 

From: Alan Roscoe <Alan.Roscoe@essexhighways.org> 

Sent: 24 May 2022 14:17 
Subject: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

it
UTION: This is an external email. 
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Dear Sir/Madam, 

Essex County Council would welcome your thoughts on the above diversion proposal. This is an informal 

consultation only and no Order has yet been made. 

Please note this informal consultation is not a statutory requirement on the Highway Authority. Its aim is to enable 

the principal stakeholders to comment on the proposed changes; feedback which is then considered by the Highway 

Authority and provided to the applicant. It is not intended as a public consultation. The public are informed and 

invited to respond if they so wish at the formal, Made Order consultation stage via on-site notices and plans, and 

the newspaper advertisement for the order. To enable us to continue this discretionary service we would appreciate 

it if informal consultations are not shared with the public beyond any council meetings as no order has yet been 

made and public comments on the proposals are not at this stage being sought. 

Highways Act 1980 Section 119, Essex County Council intend to make the following orders: To divert Footpath 25 

in the parish of Castle Hedingham in the District of Braintree under section 119 of the Highways Act as shown on 

the attached plan. 

It is proposed to divert a section of Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham away from its current route to an alternative and 

parallel route along the edge of the field some 50m to the southeast, as indicated. If you have any comments, please 

reply directly to this email (not 'reply all') by 21 June 2022. 

Please be advised that if an order is made for this proposal then any representation to that order will need to be made (in 

writing) at the time of that order's public consultation. 
Prior responses to the informal process will not be considered as carried forward to the made order consultation process. 

Regards 

Alan 

Alan Roscoe I PROW & Records Analyst 

Definitive Map Team 

Essex 
Highways 

SAFER 1,111112CM= 
T: 07704 278213 
E: alan.roscoemessexmqnways.org 
W: www.essex.gov.uk/hiqhways 

NIP 
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Alan Roscoe 

From: Alan Roscoe 

Sent: 24 June 2022 12:34 

To: Katherine Evans 
Subject: RE: Castle Hedingham FP25 - Rosemary Lane, Rushley Green 

Hello Katherine 

Thank you for your email and nice to chat to you the other day. 

I can confirm that, in the light of your comments, we are now looking to use the field edge and exiting onto the main 

carriageway at Point B i.e. leaving the exit point unchanged, and I expect the Made Order to reflect this. I hope this 

assuages the concerns you had. 

As regards your other comments, I confirm the necessary landowner consents have been received. Obviously, 

assuming the diversion goes through, the issue of the mid-field fence and gate will also disappear so hopefully it will 

be a good result for all. 

Regards 

Alan 

Alan Roscoe I PROW & Records Analyst 

Definitive Map Team 

Essex _ 
H ighway 

SAFER 

T: 07704 278213 
E: alan.roscoeessexhiqhways.org 
W: www.essex.qov. u k/h iq hways  

If 

From: Katherine Evans 

Sent: 22 June 2022 09:19 

To: Alan Roscoe <Alan.Roscoe@essexhighways.org> 

Subject: re: Castle Hedingham FP25 - Rosemary Lane, Rushley Green 

Alan, 

Paul and I have walked this. We do have some concerns especially the NE end by Rosemary Lane, point C. 

This is a very steep slope at the NE end through trees /scrub onto the lane. Why not go along the field edge to the 

existing exit at B? 

There are I believe two landowners involved one being the owner of Rushley Green Farm I think. The land is 

currently divided by a fence and gate. 

1 



What is the reason for requiring a diversion? Why to the "bottom" south side of the two fields? Why not to the 

"top" north side? 

Katherine Evans 
Ramblers-Braintree District Footpath Secretary 

email:
tel: 

egigammir 

 

Forwarded Message  
Subject:Fw: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

Date:Tue, 24 May 2022 14:26:22 +0000 

From:Pathorders <Pathorders@ramblers.org.uk> 

To:Katherine Evans 'Alan GoffeellillIMMINIIMINV 

Hi Both, 

Please find attached an informal consultation for your attention. I've forwarded it on here rather than put 

it on Assemble as they have requested a reply to the email directly. 

Best wishes, 

Lily Tidman (she/her pronouns) 

Footpath Admin Assistant (Volunteer) 

The Ramblers Association 

From: Alan Roscoe <Alan.Roscoe@essexhighways.org> 

Sent: 24 May 2022 14:17 
Subject: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Essex County Council would welcome your thoughts on the above diversion proposal. This is an informal 

consultation only and no Order has yet been made. 

Please note this informal consultation is not a statutory requirement on the Highway Authority. Its aim is to enable 

the principal stakeholders to comment on the proposed changes; feedback which is then considered by the Highway 

Authority and provided to the applicant. It is not intended as a public consultation. The public are informed and 

invited to respond if they so wish at the formal, Made Order consultation stage via on-site notices and plans, and 

the newspaper advertisement for the order. To enable us to continue this discretionary service we would appreciate 

it if informal consultations are not shared with the public beyond any council meetings as no order has yet been 

made and public comments on the proposals are not at this stage being sought. 

Highways Act 1980 Section 119, Essex County Council intend to make the following orders: To divert Footpath 25 

in the parish of Castle Hedingham in the District of Braintree under section 119 of the Highways Act as shown on 

the attached plan. 

It is proposed to divert a section of Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham away from its current route to an alternative and 

parallel route along the edge of the field some 50m to the southeast, as indicated. If you have any comments, please 

reply directly to this email (not 'reply all') by 21 June 2022. 

Please be advised that if an order is made for this proposal then any representation to that order will need to be made (in 
writing) at the time of that order's public consultation. 
Prior responses to the informal process will not be considered as carried forward to the made order consultation process. 
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Regards 

Alan 

Alan Roscoe I PROW & Records Analyst 

Definitive Map Team 

ESS@X 
Highway 

T: 07704 278213 
E: alan.roscoepessexhiqhways.org 
W: www.essex.qov. u k/h iq hways  
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Document 10 

Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

Name and address of every person notified 

British Horse Society access@bhs.org.uk 

Natural England accessandrights.of 
waysconsultations@naturalengland.org.uk 

British Driving Society bdsrightsofway@gmail.com 

Sustrans eastofengland@sustrans.org.uk 

Environment Agency enquiries_eastanglia@environment-
agency.gov.uk 

Trail Riders Fellowship john.v@trf.org.uk 

Byways and Bridleways Trust notices@bywaysandbridlewaystrust.org.uk 

Open Spaces Society office2@oss.org.uk 

The Ramblers pathorders@ramblers.org.uk 

Auto Cycle Union admin@acu.org.uk 

Essex Local Access Forum elaf@essexhighways.org 

Sally Crone, Essex Bridleways Association s.a.crone@btinternet.com 

Place Services, Essex County Council sea@essex.gov.uk 

Flood and Water Management, Essex County 
Council 

watercourse.regulation@essex.gov.uk 

Claire Waters, Clerk to Castle Hedingham Parish 
Council 

castlehedinghamparishclerk@gmail.com 

Peter Schwier, Essex County Councillor for 

Braintree District 

clIr.peter.schwier@essex.gov.uk 

Braintree District Council csc@braintree.gov.uk 

Braintree District Council governance@braintree.gov.uk 

Plus various internal OMA staff and the applicant 
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T 4, RE: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham - Message (HTML) fJ Search 01 X 

File Message Help Acrobat 

 05 share to Teams ( Mark Unread po  - pa 
 

Find a Zoom $ Viva Insights Report Phishing 
     

RE: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

O E) Reply it Reply All —› Forward 
David Collins 

To *Alan Roscoe 

Cc Lucy Webb 

Fri 16/12/2022 11:28 

From: Alan Roscoe <Alan.Roscoe(aessexhighways.org> 

Sent: 16 December 2022 11:04  

To: David Collins 

Subject: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham  

Hello David 

Can I ask you to reply to this email to confirm you are content for an inspector from PINS to visit the site at any time, and without prior notice, to inspect both the current legal line and the applied-for 

diversion and any surrounding land? I shall assume you are replying on behalf of Mr and Mrs Doe and with their consent. 

Thank you. 

Regards 

Alan 

Alan Roscoe I Public Rights of Way Officer 

Essex 
Highway 



",7 RE: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham - Message (HTML) Q Search CP X 

File Message Help Acrobat 

0:6 Share to Teams Mark Unread ❑ D 
❑❑ Ft] Find 'art Zoom Viva Insights Report Phishing • • • 

RE: Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

 David Collins 

To ()Alan Roscoe 

Cc Lucy Webb 

0 <-) Reply t Reply All —› Forward liS ••• 

  
Fri 16/12/2022 11:28 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe. 

Good Morning Alan 

Thanks for the email. 

Yes, happy for them to visit. 

Many thanks 

David 

David Collins 



Document 14 

Footpath 25, Castle Hedingham 

Name and address of the applicant [redacted] 

David Collins 
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